February 13, 1992

## MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 13, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Ronald Golba, Joseph Budai and Richard Schweinsberg present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the January 9, 1992 meeting.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the refund for wage tax.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 2-1992, a resolution eliminating member contributions for the police pension fund.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adopt Resolution 3-1992, a resolution exonerating the following property from paying light tax: 3912-3254386.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve 2 credits for Arby's.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the Procurement Policy & Code of Ethics for CDBG Program.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the payment for Larry Baker Contracting of \$59,549.02.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to appoint Jason Tomei to the police department as a part-time police officer.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to release the pension of Andrew Piccuta.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to advertise the 1983 Dodge for sale.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to donate the 1989 Chevy Caprice to the fire department.

The floor was opened to the public for comments, the following was discussed:

- (1) Mr. John Fiacco: Stated that he had heard there were problems with the pump house being built for the water line extension project. Mr. Fiacco asked who was constructing the building. He was informed that the building was being constructed by the Township under the direction of Supervisor Ronald Golba. He also stated that the building was not constructed according to the drawings and that a meeting was being held with the Pennsylvania American Water Company to discuss the building. Mr. Golba stated that he would take full responsibility if the building should have to be torn down and rebuilt. He stated that the purpose for some of the deletions from the building was to save the money for the Township. Mr. Jim Bintrim went on to discuss in some detail the deletions made from the building.
- (2) Mr. Dale Weir, Willowbrook Road asked what the problem was if the Supervisor Golba's reason for the deletion were to save the Township money? Mr. Bintrim responded that in his opinion the building should have been bidded out, instead of being built by the Township. Supervisor Golba asked Mr. Bintrim if the building had been bidded by an outside contractor, what the price of the building would have been. Mr. Bintrim stated that the price would have been in excess of \$25,000.
- (3) Mr. Richard Bintrim, Hoover Road, stated that this Township does not need three full time roadmasters. Neshannock Township who has a larger budget than this Township has only 1 roadmaster. No other Township in the County has three full time roadmaster, and if they do they are roadmasters who plow the roads and do road maintenance, they do not have a road crew working under them. Mr. Jim Bintrim stated that the supervisors were

elected to work with fidelity. He went on to explain what that meant. He also stated that since December 30, 1991, a total of 450 hours have been charged to the Township for the crew and roadmasters.

- (4) Mr. Greenawalt, Berger Street, asked for extension to tap into the water line. He was asked to call the building for more information.
- (5). Questioned was raised at to the Township taking over Cascade Boulevard. Supervisor Budai stated that he expects the Township to take the road over by the end of the year.
- (6) Questioned was raised as to the process of ordaining Francis Street. Supervisor Budai stated the the road has be brought up to township standards. He stated he would explain the process in detail after the close of the meeting.
- (7) Mr. Jim Bintrim stated that Supervisor Golba was using Township limestone on the unordained road leading to the pump station. He said that this could not be done and that is was a benefit to Supervisor Golba in that he owns property off of that road. Supervisor Golba stated that no limestone from the Township's supply has been placed on that road.

Motion by Ronald Golba second by Joseph Budai to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sibeto

Secretary/Treasurer